
 
 

Newsletter No 24                                                          Thursday 5th August 2021                                                                                 

This coming Sunday is the feast of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop. 

She was the founder of the St of St Joseph’s, an Australian Order of nuns. They were the first teachers at 

our school, from 1922 until 1983. 

I have a small personal connection, as she taught my Grandfather in Penola, South Australia. Our 

family had a Confirmation Card that was given to him by St Mary MacKillop, which is now in the 

Sisters of St Joseph’s Museum in Sydney. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

St Joseph’s School is a Catholic Community in the Josephite tradition where we learn and grow in the Spirit 

together. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

 

 

St Joseph’s School acknowledges the Taungurng people, the traditional custodians                                               

of the land on which our school is situated. We commit ourselves to actively work alongside 

Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice 

  
  
  

  

  

  

  

          

St. Joseph’ s School is a child safe school 

   



 
 

  

 

I am at my best when I am being Friendly, Respectful and a Positive Learner 

Welcome to the end of Week 3, Term 3 

 

 

Welcome to the fourth week of Term 3. 

St Mary MacKillop of the Cross-. 
As you can see from our prayer this week, this Sunday, August 

8th, is the Feast of Saint Mary of the Cross MacKillop, our first 

Australian Saint. We give thanks for this extraordinary woman. 

Mary MacKillop was an educator, a pioneer and a leader, 

someone who had compassion for others regardless of their 

situation. She also faced many difficulties in her efforts to start her Religious Order.  Galvanised by her 

belief in the value of education as the foundation for a fulfilling life, Mary’s motto was ‘never see a need 

without doing something about it’. She and her Sisters were instrumental in starting many schools across 

Australia, including St Joseph’s Nagambie.  Mary’s legacy of helping all people in need, with the aim of 

creating more connected, stronger communities is so important today and calls us all to follow her loving 

example.  

Do all the good they can and never see a need without doing something about it.  
This is their mission… 

 The religious must do any good that they can, and make their charity all-embracing. 
Rules for the Institute of St Joseph, 1867, par. 13 

Our St Mary MacKillop feast day with St Mary’s Rushworth will not 

be able to go ahead. 

We will have our own celebration here at St Joseph’s on Monday.  

ICON (Integrated Catholic Online Network) 
As I mentioned in an earlier newsletter, we are moving to a new 

administration system. We are one of 6 schools in this third roll out. 

Eventually all Catholic Schools across Victoria will be using this 

system. It will be a huge learning curve for Janelle, as she adjusts to 

this new system. I ask that you be understanding if you come to the 

office and she is not able to help you immediately. Long term it will be 

a benefit for us, but over the next 12 to 18 months there will be some 

teething issues as we learn the new ways.    

New Principal 
Yesterday afternoon and evening our staff and Advisory Council had a 

consultation session with Janet Glassen, Goulburn Valley Principal 

Consultant. They were able to give Janet their ideas on the qualities 

they would like in the next principal. This will be presented to the 

candidates and they will be asked to respond.  

Enrolments 
We are taking enrolments now for 2022. If you have a child who is 

eligible, or you know of anyone who has a child ready for school, 

please encourage them to contact the school to have a conversation with me or one of the teachers. 

Try School 
We will commence our Try School program when the two-week restrictions are over.  
 

St Joseph’s Centenary Celebrations 
Next year in March, it will be 100 years since the Sisters of St Joseph started teaching here on this site. I am 

asking for expressions of interest to form a committee to organise the celebrations for this special event. 

Please contact the school on 03 57942 608 if you are interested in being on the steering committee. 

  

We are praying for: 
 For Chris Hooper, who had an operation and is recovering well and will have more tests in August. 



 
 

 For Liz Tang, who is currently unwell 

 Fr Tony and our Parish community, especially those who are unwell or receiving treatment. 

 State and Commonwealth Leaders who are guiding us through the pandemic. 
 

Pupil Free Days this Year 
1. November 1st Report Writing Day  

2. November 22nd (Planning Day) 
  

PHOTOS for Newsletter 
Send them to smckinnon@sjnagambie.catholic.edu.au  

All Student Absence Please TXT to 0417 489 577   

  

   St. Joseph’s Calendar 
 

August 
9th St Mary MacKillop Feast day celebrations. 

10th Proposed TA meetings. 

23rd Book Week.  

25th Book week Parade 

30th  Science show- Chemistry Capers. 

September. 
1st Advisory Council 

2nd St Joseph’s Athletics Day. 

8th District Athletics in Shepparton 

14th Montessori Adolescent Program at Templestowe College Theatre performance 

15th Family Bush Dance. 

18th End of Term 

25th AFL Grand Final 

October 
3rd Daylight savings starts. 

4th Start term 4 

5th Division Athletics in Epping. 

13th to the 15th 2/3/4 camp at Nillahcootie 

20th Advisory Council 

November        ATTENDANCE PERCENTAGE 
1st Pupil Free Day.       Grade F1  100% 

2nd  Public Holiday (Melbourne Cup)     Grade 2/3/4  93.33% 

3rd Spirit day. (For Confirmation Students)    Grade 5/6  96.88 

11th Remembrance Day 

 

 

 
We are having another wood raffle this term. Each family has received 
tickets to sell & they are available from the school office.  
Please return all sold tickets by Friday 27th August, the raffle will be 
drawn at Assembly on Monday 30th August. We appreciate your 
assistance with this fundraiser.  
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Catholic Identity Report – by Liz Tang, REL.  

 
Coming up on Sunday, August the 8th, we celebrate the Feast Day of Mary MacKillop. 
 
Mary MacKillop’s Story  
 
Mary MacKillop was born on 15 January 1842 in Melbourne, Victoria. 
Her parents were born in Scotland and came to live in Australia. She had 
three sisters and four brothers.  
Mary cared about the people who had no one to look after them such as 
boys and girls who just roamed the streets, children in the country who 
had no school to go to, people who were old and sick and people who 
had nowhere to live. Mary wanted more than anything to help these 
people did.  
 
Mary went to work as a teacher in a little country town in South Australia called Penola. There she met 
Father Julian Tenison Woods who also wanted to do something for the poor children who could not afford 
to pay the money needed to go to school. Together, in 1866, they began the first St Joseph’s School in an 
old stable. Two of Mary’s younger sisters also taught in the school and other young women came to help 
them.  
 
On 19 March 1866 (St Joseph’s Day) Mary started to wear a simple black dress and began the Congregation 
of the Sisters of St Joseph. Now as a Sister, she dedicated her life to doing God’s work. As more and more 
young women joined Mary as Sisters, they were able to start more schools. All children were welcome at 
the Josephite schools, which provided free Catholic education.  
In Adelaide, they opened a place for women who had nowhere to live, an orphanage for children who had 
no parents to look after them and a house where poor people could come and stay. The Sisters visited 
people who were in gaol and those who were poor and sick.  
 
Mary MacKillop was kind to all people, even if they did not agree with her. She died on 8 August 1909 in 
Alma Cottage, North Sydney. Mary helped many people during her lifetime and after she died, the Sisters 
of St Joseph kept on doing the good work she had started.  
 
Mary MacKillop kept her faith in God and bravely challenged those who did not support her vision for a 
more caring world. Mary is an important Australian who spent her life helping people, especially children. 
She is Australia’s first Saint.   
(© Trustees of the Sisters of St 
Joseph 2005 www.sosj.org.au) 

Our school is a Josephite school 
and our hall is named after Mary 
MacKillop.  

Our Catholic Identity Focus for 

the coming week is: to focus on 

our need to know who Mary 

MacKillop was. 

 

 



 
 

Classroom News - Term 3, Week 4 
 

TA Meetings  
Our TA meetings for this term were to take place on the 27th of July. At this point, we are hoping to 

reschedule for August 17th. We will send home more information as soon as we can. 

 

Have a great week everyone! 

Liz, Megan, Maddy, Gen, Sam D, Sam G, Chris & Tim. 

 

Every student should be reading every day at home, whether it is reading aloud to an adult or sibling or 

reading to themselves. Reading with children, especially struggling readers, on a regular basis does take time 

but the benefits speak for themselves. Here are eight of the most 

important.                                                                                                                                           

1. Improves Reading Skills                                                                                                          

First, exposure to books improves children’s reading skills. Practice makes 

perfect!                                                                                                                                              

2. Boosts Vocabulary and Literacy Skills                                                                           

 Reading increases vocabulary, comprehension and communication skills in  addition to sentence structure, 

grammar, punctuation and expression will improve.                                      

3. Improves Writing Skills                                                                                                    

Exposure to new words, grammar and punctuation will improve children’s writing                         

4. Builds Confidence and Independence                                                                             

Reading every day builds independence, leading to greater confidence.                                        

 5. Broadens Minds and Develops Empathy                                                                          

Diverse literature opens children’s minds to the lives of other people. Subsequently, helping children make 

sense of the world around them.                                                                               

6. Academic Success                                                                                                               

Regular reading promotes academic achievement across the curriculum. Non-fiction books provide 

opportunities for children to increase their knowledge and interests.                                   

7. Develops Imagination                                                                                                            

While reading children create new worlds. This develops their creativity and empathy as they immerse 

themselves in the lives of the characters.                                                                            



 
 

8. Reading is Fun!                                                                                                                      

When reading with a child, they can tell if the adult is enjoying themselves. Reinforce the 

message that reading is an enjoyable alternative to video games and TV by being a good 

reading role-model.

 

 

CHILDREN’S CHATTER MATTERS           

4. Where’s Wally? 

You can use a Where’s Wally? book to practice lots of expressive language skills. 

Choose a page and try some of the following ideas: 

Because scenes can be quite overwhelming, make a window so that you can place a piece of paper with 

a square cut out in the middle and block out the rest of the images on the page. 

IS/ARE: pictures for is/are sentences such as “The man is skiing” and  “The girls are skating” are 

plentiful on every page. If you find a man skiing, challenge your child to find groups of people doing the 

same thing to get a great range of ‘is’ and ‘are’ sentences. 

PLURALS: go on a plural hunt. Challenge your child by taking turns and counting upwards I can see; 

1 cat, 2 dogs, 3 mummies, 4 pyramids, 5 ladders etc. until you can’t find something with that number. 

VERBS:  go on a verb hunt. Let’s find 20 different actions people are doing. It’s simple, but it gives a 

lot of insight into a child’s vocabulary and opportunities for learning new vocabulary. 

VERB TENSES: Verb tenses change meaning of sentences so it’s important to get them right. First 

choose a page and think if the picture scene shows something that happened in the past/a long time ago, 

could be happening now, or in the future. Once you have decided the right ‘time’ practice their past, 

present or future tenses. 

CONJUNCTIONS: Find something in the picture and point to it, then ask your child to tell you what is 

happening and why, to encourage conjunctions and complex sentences. Make sure they answer with a 

complete sentence and use the conjunction in the middle to expand their answer. 



 
 

ADJECTIVES:  go on an adjective hunt. If children are unsure about what an adjective is you could use 

an acronym like SCUMPS for the different types of adjectives you’re looking for (Size, Colour, Uses, 

Materials, Parts, Shape etc.) Provide a sentence structure for the child “I can see an … enormous, yellow 

canary.”. See how many objects related to different adjectives you can locate in the picture in 5 minutes. 
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 Student of the Week - T3, W4 

Date: Monday, the 2nd of August 
 

F/1 

Presented To: Hunter 
For the amazing effort that he puts into all 
of his work and for the wonderful skills he 
is developing with his reading. Well done!  
 

2/3/4 

Presented To: Oliver 

For the great effort, he puts into his work 
and his fantastic return to school. Well 
done! 
 

5/6  
Presented To:  Xavier 

For having a positive attitude towards his 
learning and showing great grade five six 
behaviours. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Principal's Award     

 
Presented To: Morgan Cole 

For Great Learning  
during Lockdown.   

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 


